September 12, 1972

Mr. Earl Bellew, General Secretary=-Treasurer
Inited Brick and Clay Workers of America, AFL=-CIO
83 South ljth Street, Suite 300

Columbus, Ohio 13215

Dear Rrother Rellew:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the Officers and delegates

convening for your Union's International Convention on October 2nd, 1972

at the Lincoln Lodge Motel, Columbus, Ohio. May 1 take this opportunity

on behalf of the Officers and members of our Brotherhood, to extend
fraternal greetings to the Officers and delegates attending vour Convention
and wish for you a most successful and brilliant future,

incerely and fraternally,

Coi Ls Del lums
Internati onal President
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Al U e U United Brick and Clay Workers of America

REORGANIZED JANUARY Ist, 1915

Suite 300 - 83 South 4th Street - Columbus, Ohio 43215
Phone: 614 - 464-2593 - 2594 - 2509

EARL BELLEW, General Secretary-Treasurer
ROY L. BROWN, General President

July 27, 1972

TO THE INTERNATIONAL UNIONS AFFILIATED WITH THE AMERICAN FEDER~-
ATION OF LABOR AND CONGRESS OF INDUSTRIAL ORGANIZATIONS.

Greetings:

The United Brick & Clay Workers of America AFL=CIO will convene their Inter-
national Convention on October 2nd, 1972, at the Lincoln Lodge Motel, 4950
West Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio, 43228. We would appreciate any messages
from your International Union which you would wish to be read to our officers and
delegates from your Organization.

Any letters or telegrams should be addressed to us at 83 South Fourth Street, Suite
300, Columbus, Ohio, 43215, before October 1st. After October 1st through the
4th we would receive messages at the Lincoln Lodge Motel.
Sincerely and fraternally,

i ] '/ gt e
Earl Bellew,

General Secretary~-Treasurer

EB/jcl

Vice-Presidents:
HARRY WESTBROOK—1st JOHN SOLTIS—3rd THOMAS E. CROWE—>5th ROY LUKENS—7th
CARMINE SANTO—2nd EVERETT L. BROWN—4th JAMES CRUZ—6th CHESTER HIXON—8th
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September 11, 1972

Mr. 1. W. Abel

International President

United Steelworkers of America, AFL-CIO,CLC
C/O Las Vegas Convention Center

Las Vegas, Nevada 8911}

Dear Brother Abel:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the Officers and Nelegates
convening for your International Union's 16th Constitutional Convention
at the Las Vegas Municipal Convention Center, Las Vegas, Nevada beginning
Monday, September 18, 1972, M™May 1 take this opportunity on behalf of
the Officers and Members of our Brotherhood, to extend fraternal greetings
to the Officers and Delegates attending your Convention, and wish for
you a most successful and brilliant future.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Co Lo Dellums
International President




.Thé‘ 16th Constitutional Conve‘n
i .

UNITED STEELWORKERS OF AMERICA, AFL-CIO, CLC

will convene at the

Las Vegas Municipal Convention Center
Las Vegas, Nevada

Monday, September 18, 1972 (with daily
sessions scheduled through Friday)

I. W. Abel Walter J. Burke Josehp P. Molony

International President International Secretary-Treasurer International Vice President

Note: Fraternal greetings may be addressed beginning September 11, 1972 to the United Steel-
workers, c/o las Vegas Convention Center, Las Vegas, Nevada 89114 4
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Winfred W, Seymour, Secy.-Treas.
Sleeping Car Porters

5253 Thrill Place

Denver, Colorado 80207




September 11,

Mr. John Gratz, Secretary-lireasurer
International Chemical Workers Union
1655 West Market Street

Akron, Ohio L4313

Dear Brother Gratz:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the Officers and Delegates
convening for your International Union's Biennial Convention at the
Statler Hilton Hotel in Boston, Massachussets on October 16, 1972. May
1 take this opnortunity on behlf of the Officers and Members of our
Brotherhood, to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and @&legates
attending your Convention, and wish for you a most successful and brilliant
future,

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

C. L. Delluns




PHONE (216) 867-2444

INTERNATIONAL CHEMICAL WORKERS UNION
1655 West Market Street, Akron, Ohio 44313

THOMAS E. BOYLE, PRESIDENT JOHN GRATZ, SECY-TREAS.

June 15, 1972

Mr. Winfred W. Seymour, Sr., Sec'y-Treas.
Brotherhood of Sleeping Car Porters

5253 Thrill Place

Denver, CO 80207

Dear Sir and Brother:

The biennial convention of the International Chemical Workers Union,
AFI~CIO, CLC, will convene at the Statler Hilton Hotel in Boston,
Massachussets on October 16, 1972.

If your International Union desires to send greetings, you may address
your communication to me at the International office in Akron up until
October 10, 1972; and thereafter, to me at the Statler Hilton Hotel in
Boston, Massachussets.

With all best wishes,




September 5, 1972

Mr. Jo Frazier Moore, Secretary-Treasurer
International Printing Pressmen's and
Assistants! Union of North America

1730 Rhode Island Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

Dear Brother Moore:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your International Union's ljOth Convention at the Americana
Hotel, Bal Harbour, Florida, September 18 to 22, 1972. May 1 take this
opportunity on behalf of the officers and members of our Brotherhood, to
extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates attending your
Convention, and wish for you a most successful convention and a brilliant
future,

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

C. L. Dellums

CLDscr




MIAMI, FLORIDA I. P. P. & A. U. of N. A.

Convention Host Committee

40th Quadrennial Convention

International Printing Pressmen and
Assistants’ Union of North America

To all Friends and Associates of the
International Printing Pressmen and
Assistants' Union of North America

Dear Sirs:

The LOth Convention of the International Printing Pressmen and Assistants'
Union of North America will be held in Bal Harbour, Florida, at the Americana
Hotel, Collins Avenue, on September 18th through 22nd, 1972.

In order to ensure that this Convention will be a successful affair, we
feel sure that you will wish to avail yourself of the opportunity to participate
in the advertisement space allotted in this official journal.

Attached is an order blank for the purpose of advertising space in our
Journal, which is self-explanatory. Simply prepare the copy which you wish to
appear on the enclosed layout sheet, and forward it with your check or money
order to the mailing address listed below for printing. A return envelope is
enclosed for your convenience.

Please make all checks or money orders payable to the Miami, Florida Conven-
tion Fund. Your co-operation will be greatly appreciated.

With kindest regards, we remain

Siﬁand raterpally,

Arthur J. Ruth, Chairman

Frank Schmetterer, Secretary-Treasurer

Detach and Return with Advertising Layout in Enclosed Return Envelope

CONTRACT FOR ADVERTISEMENT SOUVENIR PROGRAMME

40th Quadrennial Convention

INTERNATIONAL PRINTING PRESSMEN AND ASSISTANTS' UNION OF NORTH AMERICA
SEPTEMBER 18 TO 22, 1972 BAL HARBOUR, FLORIDA

SOUVENIR PROGRAMME ADVERTISING RATES
[] FULL PAGE $165.00 [] HALF PAGE $88.00 [] QUARTER PAGE $50.00 MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:
[] INSIDE FRONT COVER $220.00 Miami, Florida Convention Committee Fund
[] INSIDE BACK COVER $220.00 I.P.P. & A.U. OF N.A.
[] BACK COVER $275.00 P.O. Box 1130
]:] SECOND COLOR (cover positions only) $ 75.00 Miami Beuch. Florida 33139
Closing Date for Advertising August 31st, 1972




September 2, 1972

Mr. lke Gold, International Secretary-Treasurer
United Rubber,Cork, Linoleum&Plastic Workers
of America, AFL-CIOQ,CLC
87 South High Street
Akron, Ohio L)i308

Dear Brother Gold:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your International Union's Twenty=Eighth Convention at the
Americana Hotel, Bal Harbour, Florida on Monday, September 11, 1972.

May 1 take this opportunity on behalf of the officers and members of
our Brotherhood, to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and
delegates attending your Convention, and wish for you a most successful
convention and a brilliant future.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Ce Lo Dellums
International President




. The Twenty-Eighth Conventi.

of the

United Rubber, Cork, Linoleum and Plastic Workers of America,
AFL-CIO, CLC

Will Convene at the

Americana Hotel, Bal Harbour, Florida

on

Monday, September 11, 1972

with daily sessions scheduled through Friday.

Peter Bommarito, International President
Kenneth Oldham, International Vice President
lke Gold, International Secretary-Treasurer

Note: Fraternal Greetings would be appreciated.




September 5, 1972

Mr., George P, Sabattie, President

United Transport Service Employees,AFL=-CIO
608 South Dearborn Street, Suites 2122-25
Chicago, Il1linois 60605

Dear Brother Sabhattie:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the Officers and Delegates

convening for your union's Eighteenth Biennial Constitutional Convention
at the La Salle Hotel, Chicago, Illinois, September 18 through the 19,
1972. May I take this opportunity on behalf of the Officers and members
of our Brotherhood, to extend fraternal greetings to the Officers and
Delegates attending your Convention, and wish for you a most successful
convention and a brilliant future.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Ce Lo Del lums
International President

CLDser




427-2988-2989 (CODE 312) .

Unitec[ Trans ort
P

AFFILIATED WITH THE AFL-CIO

608 SO. DEARBORN STREET
SUITES 2122-25

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60605

Office of
President
George P. Sabattie AugUSt 18 : 197 2
Mr. C. L. Dellums, President
Brotherhood of Seleeping Car Porters
1716-18 Seventh St.
Oakland, California 94607

Dear Sir and Brother:

The Eighteenth Biennial Constitutional Convention of the United
Transport Service Employees, AFL-CIO, will be held at the La Salle
Hotel, Chicago, Illinois, September 18 through the 19, 1972,

The membership, delegates, and guest will be honored to receive a
message of greetings from you. Such a fraternal expression will
be a meaningful adjunct to the deliberations and discussions of
our delegates who are charged with the responsability of charting
the future course of our International Union.

We cordially extend to you, an invitation to attend and visit our
convention sessions.

Fraternally yours,
7 = 7 &
/ékﬁa%%%eq<J?<Béxlﬁiﬁ224!

George P, Sabattie
President

GPS:rg
opeiu-28
afl-cio

Enclosure: Convention Call




August 17, 1972

Mr. J. R. Tipton

Grand President

The American Railway Supervisors Association
The American Airway Supervisors Association
1250 Montrose Avenue

Chicago, Illinois 60641

Dear Brother Tipton:

Permit me to thank you for your kind invitation to the cocktail
party being held during your Thirty-First Convention in Miami Beach,
Florida, on Friday night September 15, 1972. Unfortunately, it will
not be possible for me to be there, but I want to take this opportunity
to offer official greetings for the officers and members of our Brotherhood
to the officers and delegates In attendance at your Thirty-First Con-
vention. 1 hope your Convention is highly successful and wish for you a
brilliant future.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Ce Lo Dellums
International President




The American $hilway Supervisors Msociation

THE AMERICAN AIRWAY SUPERVISORS ASSOCIATION
MEMBER RLEA

J. R. TIPTON . Grand Pres. ‘. \‘“ “,"',' Directors of Board

L. F. ROBBINS Ist Grand V. P. SUPER, H W. CHAMBERLAIN
R. P. CHULYAK ____ 2nd Grand V. P. P S e

H. E. MASCHGER ____. Rec.-Corr. Secy. Subordinate National e oW
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4250 Montrose Ave.
{(312) 282-9424 CHICAGO, ILL. 60641

Auvgust 3, 1972

Mr. C. L. Dellums,

International President

Brotherhood of Sleeping Car Porters
1716-18 Seventh Street

Oakland, California 94607

Dear Brother Dellums:

Our Thirty-First Convention will be held at the
Deauville Hotel, On the Ocean at 67th Street, Miami Beach,
Florida, opening Thursday, September 117155 1972 a5 10 00NA M
and ClOSlng on Saturday, September 16, 19(2 at approximately
twelve o'clock noon.

On Friday evening there will be a cocktall party
in the Napoleon Room from 6:30 to 7:45 P.M, followed by our
Banquet and Party of the Ralls and Alrwayu. I am extending
an invitation to you and yours to be in attendance at this
affair.

I will appreciate it very much if you will drop
me a note of acceptance.

Fraternally yours,

“SAFETY IS THE ROAD TO HAPPINESS”
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Internatiofal Leathel G
Plastics and g\%w y Vo

Affiliated with American Federation of Labor and Congress of lndustnal Organlzatlons
General Office: 265 West 14th Street, New York, N.Y. 10011

Telephone: ORegon 5 9240
General Secretary-Treasurer: Harry Frankel

July 14, 1972

TO ALL AFFILIATES OF THE AFL-CIO

Attention: Officers and Executive
Board Members

Greetings:

This is to advise you that Brother Benjamin Feldman,
formerly our Executive Vice-President, is now the General President
of our International Union.

President Feldman takes over the position vacated by
the untimely and tragic death of Charles Feinstein on July 3, 1972,

It would be most appreciated if you were to adjust your
records to reflect this change.

With all best wishes, I am,

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

/,,"1’// 7/( %'/// /
Harry Frankel,
General Secretary-Treasurer

opeiu:153/frs




July 20, 1972

Mr. David Selden, International President
American Federation of Teachers, AFL-CIO
1012 14th Street, N. W.
Wwashington, D. C., 20005

Dear Brother Selden:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your Union's Fifty-Sixth Convention at the Hilton Hotel,
St. Paul, Minnesota on Monday, August 21, 1972, May I take this opportunity
on behalf of the officers and members of our Brotherhood, to extend
fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates attending your Convention,
and wish for you a most successful convention, and a brilliant future.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Ce Le Dellums
International President

CLD:cr




"E FIFTY-SIXTH CONVENTIOI'
of the

AMERICAN FEDERATION OF TEACHERS
AFL-CIO

Will Convene at the
Hilton Hotel, St. Paul, Minnesota

on

Monday, August 21, 1972

with daily sessions scheduled through Friday

DAVID SELDEN, Internatonal President
ROBERT PORTER, International Secretary-Treasurer

Note: Fraternal Greetings would be appreciated.




Mr. Joseph P, McCurdy, President

United Garment Workers of America
31 Union Square West, Suite 1404

New York, New York 10003

Dear Brother McCurdy:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your union's 29th General Convention at the Tacoma Motor
Hotel, Tacoma, Washington, beginning Monday, August 1}, 1972 at 10 A.M.
May 1 take this opportunity, on behalf of the officers and members of our
Brotherhood to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and del egates
attending your Convetion, and wish for you a most successful convention
and a brilliant future.

Sincerely and fraternal ly yours,

Ce L. Dellums, Internatjional President




16 1972

Mr C., L, Dellums, President
Brotherhood of Sleeping Car Porters
1716-18 Seventh St.

Oakland, Calif. 94607

Dear Sir and Brother!:

The 29th General Convention of the United Garment Workers
of America will be held at the Tacoma Motor Hotel, Tacoma,

Washington, beginning Monday, August 14, 1972 at 10 A.M.
We realize you have a very busy schedule and we would
appreciate it if you would send a message of greetings which

can be read to our convention.

You may direct your communication to our office at 31
Union Square West, Suite 1404, New York, N.Y., 10003, should
you wish to send it in advance,

With best wishes,

Fraternally yours,

cvo General President
opeiu 153 UNITED GARMENT WORKERS OF AMERICA




Mr. Patrick E. Gorman
International Secretary-treasurer
Amalgamated Meat Cutters and
Butcher Workmen of North America
2800 N. Sheridan Road

Chi cago, Illinois 60657

Dear Brother Gorman:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your International Union's 23rd General Convention, which
will convene in Bal Harbour, Florida, on August 7th and continue through
the 1l1th. May 1 take this opportunity, on behalf of the officers and
members of our Brotherhood to extend fraternal greetings to the offlicers
and delegates attending your Convention, and wish for you a most successful
convention and a brilliant future,

Sincerely and fraternal ly yours,

C. L. Dellums
International President




Hleat Cuiters and
Buteher Workmen

OF NORTH AMERICA
AREA CODE 312/248-8700

2800 N. SHERIDAN ROAD CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 606857

JOSEPH BELSKY

INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

PATRICK E. GORMAN
INTERNATIONAL SECY. TREAS.

May 18, 1972

TO: ALL INTERNATIONAL UNIONS AFFILIATED WITH
THE AFL-CIO

Dear Sirs and Brothers:

The 23rd General Convention of our International Union will
convene in Bal Harbour, Florida, on August 7th and continue

through the 11th.

This is our Diamond Jubilee Anniversary, and we now have a
membership of nearly 600, 000. We are hopeful it will be the
best Convention we have ever held, with some 2,000 delegates
in attendance.

I shall appreciate greatly if you will send some message of
Congratulations to our International Union for this occasion.

With best wishes, I remain




July 20, 1972

Mr. Wm. L. Franks, Secretary-Treasurer
United Papermakers and Paperworkers
712-718 North Pearl Street

Albany, New York 12201

Near Brother Franks:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the Officers and Delegates
convening for your union's Sixth Constitutional Convention at the Denver
Hilton Hotel, Denver, Colorado, commencing August 7, 1972. May 1 take
this opportunity, on behalf of the Officers and members of our Brotherhood
to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates attending your

Convention, and wish for you a most successful convention and a brilliant
future.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Ce Le Dellums
Internati onal President




HARRY D. SAYRE, President . 'M. L. FRANKS, Secretary-Treasurer

United Papermakers and Paperworkers

712-718 NORTH PEARL STREET
ALBANY, NEW YORK 12201
s

May 4, 1972

TO THE PRESIDENTS OF
NATIONAL AND INTERNATIONAL UNIONS
AFFILIATED WITH AFL-CIO

Dear Sirs and Brothers:

The Sixth Constitutional Convention of the
United Papermakers and Paperworkers will be held
at the Denver Hilton Hotel, Denver, Colorado,
commencing August 7, 1972.

We would be delighted to have your Organization
extend greetings to the Delegates attending the
Convention; also, if you or any of your officers are
in Denver during our Convention, we extend a cordial
invitation to attend.

Sincerely and fraternally,

Wm. L. Franks,
Secretary-Treasurer
United Papermakers
and Paperworkers

WLF/mbb
opeiu #58
afl~cio
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western union
~ GPADO4 S0SA EST MAR 11 72 NNAO23
(NY O07INN303023)PD WU PRESS WSH 0612a EST03/11/72
ZCZC 259 GD NL PDB WASHINGTON DC 03-10
 C L DELLUMS, PRES BROTHERHOOD OF SLEEPING CAR PORTERS
103 EAST 125 ST NYK 10035

1972 MAR 1y

'

BT 15 u.. IA'L; ],\' AM 9 43
IT IS WITH PROFOUND REGRET THAT I NOTIFY YOU OF THE DEATH OF YR

BELOVED GENERAL SECRETARY-TREASURER THOMAS E FLYNN TODAY, MARCH
1972, FRIENDS MAY CALL SATURDAY, SUNDAY AND MONDAY AFTER 200

PM AT JOSEPH GAWLER AND SON FUNERAL HOME, "WISCONSIN“AVENUE AND
HARRISON STREETS, NORTHWEST, WASHINGTON, DC. MASS FROM HOLY REDEEMER
CHURCH, KENSINGTON, MARYLAND (SUBURBAN WASHINGTON) AT 1000 AM TUESDAY

INTERMENT IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING MASS AT GATE OF HEAVEN CATHOLIC
CEMETERY, 13705 GEORGIA AVENUE, SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND. THE FAMILY

REQUESTS IN LIEU OF FLOWERS CONTRIBUTIONS BE SENT TO CHILDREN'S
SF-1201 (Rs-89)
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Telegram

HOSPITAL 2125 13 TH STREET NORTHWEST, WASHINGTON DC.
FRANK E FITZSIMMONS GEN PRES INTL BROTHERHOOD OF TEAMSTERS.

10 1972 200, 1000::13705 2125 15
NNNN(0615A EST)

OR2MAR 11 A 9 43







ir. Charles Feinstein, International President
International Leather Goods, Plastics and
Novelty Workers' Union
, West lLth Street
York, New York 10011

irother Feinstelin:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your International Union's Thirteenth Regular Convention at
the Hotel Americana in New York City during the week of June 19, 1972.

May 1 take this opportunity, on behalf of the officers and members of our
Brotherhood, to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and &legates
attending your Convention, and wish for you a most successful convention

and a brilliant future,

Sincerely and fraternally,

-

Ce Lo Dellums
International President

CLDicr




Mr. Fred Fulford, International President
United Furniture Workers of America

{00 Broadway

New York, New York 10003

Dear RBrother Fulford:
Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates
convening for your Union's Seventeenth Constitutional Convention at the
Sheraton-Peabhody Hotel in Memphis, Tennessee, commencing the week of June
Sth, 1972. May I take this opportunity, on behalf of the officers and mem-
bers of our RBrotherhood, to extend fraternal greetings to the officers
and delegates attending your Convention, and wish for you a most successful
convention and a brilliant future,

Sincerely and fraternally,

e Le Dellums




DISTILLERY, RECTIFYING, WINE AND ALLIED WORKERS' INTERNATIONAL UNION OF AMERICA

66 GRAND AVENUE * ENGLEWOOD, NEW JERSEY 07631 ¢ (201) 569-9212

Janvary 18, 1972

Mr., C. L. DerrumMs, PRESIDENT

Porrrrs, BrRoTHERH00D OF SLEEPING (4RS.
1716-18 SgvEnTH STREET

O4rxLAND, CALIFORNIA 94607

GrREeTINGS!

Tug SrxTEENTH BrennriarL CONVENTION OF OUR INTERNATIONAL UNION WILL
BE MEETING AT THE QUEEN EL1z4BETH HoTrL IN MoNTRE4L, (CANADA DURING
THE WEEK OoF May 22, 1972.

Turs CONVENTION WILL BE HELD AGAINST THE BACKDROP OF COMPLEX
PROBLEMS AND CHALLENGES WHICH TRANSCEND THE IMMEDIATE CONCERN OF
THE DELEGATES WHO WILL BE ASSEMBLING AND DELIBERATING TO CHART THE
COURSE OF OUR INTERNATIONAL UNION FOR THE PERIOD AHEAD. No INTER-
NATIONAL UNION CAN MEET TODAY WITHOUT GIVING HIGHEST PRIORITY TO
THE NATIONAL POLITICAL CAMPAIGN WHICH IS ALREADY IN FULL SWING AND
UPON THE OUTCOME OF WHICH MAY WELL DEPEND THE FUTURE AND PERSPEC-
TIVE OF ORGANIZED LABOR.

IN THIS TIME OF TESTING THE GREATEST IMPERATIVE IS, AND MUST BE,
THE SOLIDARITY OF THE TRADE UNION MOVEMENT. IN THAT SPIRIT WE RE-
SPECTFULLY REQUEST AN APPROPRIATE GREETING FROM YOUR ORGANIZATION
WHICH WILL BE READ TO THE DELEGATES AND SPREAD UPON THE (CONVENTION
PROCEEDINGS.

ALL COMMUNICATIONS SENT PRIOR TOo May 15, 1972 SHOULD BE MAILED TO
THE HEADQUARTERS OF OUR INTERNATIONAL UNION; AFTER THAT DATE, THEY
SHOULD BE FORWARDED DIRECTLY To THE CoNVENTION HoTEL.

LOOKING FORWARD TO HEARING FROM YOU, AND WITH ALL BEST WISHES,
WE ARE

SINCERELY AND FRATERNALLY,

AW /
Vg Foinder
MORT BRANDENBURG Gf’/

GENER AL/ )PRESIDE
2

W

GEORGE .
GENERAL SECRETARY-TREASURER




. @ :
N International Leather Goods
4 Plastics and Novelty Workers’Union

Affiliated with American Federation of Labor and Congress of Industrial Organizations

General Office: 265 West 14th Street, New York, N.Y. 10011
Telephone: ORegon 5 9240
International President: Charles Feinstein

January 10, 1977

Brotherhood Of Sleeping Car Porters
103 East 125th Street

Suite 710

New York, N. Y. 10035

Creetings!

The Thirteenth Regular Convention of our International Union will
- be meeting at the Hotel Americana in New York City during the week of
June 19, 1972.

This Convention will be held against the backdrop of complex
problems and challenges which transcend the immediate concern of the
Delegates who will be assembling and deliberating to chart the course
of our International Union for the period ahead. No International Union
can meet today without giving highest priority to the national political
campaign which is already in full swing and upon the outcome of which
may well depend the future and persepective of organized labor,

In this time of testing the greatest imperative is, and must be,
the solidarity of the trade union movement. In that spirit we respectfully
request an appropriate greeting from your organization which will be read
to the Delegates and spread upon the Convention proceedings,

All communications sent prior to June 15, 1972, should be mailed
to the headquarters of our International Union; after that date, they should
be forwarded directly to the Convention Hotel.

Looking forward to hearing from you, and with all best wishes,

Iam
Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Charles Feinstein
International President




INTERNATIONAL OFFICE
FRED FULFORD

President

CARL SCARBROUGH United Furniture Workers of America

Secretary - Treasurer

Affiliated with the American Federation of Labor and Congress of Industrial Organizations
MORRIS PIZER

President Emeritus 700 BROADWAY =+ NEW YORK, N.Y. 10003 - GRAMERCY 7-9150

March' 37,5 1972

Mr. C. L. Dellums, President

Brotherhood of Sleeping Car Porters, AFL-CIO
1716-18 Seventh St.

Oakland, Calif. 94607

Dear Sir and Brother:

I am pleased to advise you that the United Furniture Workers
of America, AFL-CIO, will be holding its Seventeenth Consti-
tutional Convention at the Sheraton-Peabody Hotel in Memphis,
Tennessee, commencing the week of June 5th, 1972.

Your message of fraternal greetings on behalf of your organiza-
tion will underscore to our delegates the fundamental brother-
hood and basic solidarity of all organized labor in the fight
against oppressive labor laws and for greater social and economic
benefits for the American people.

You may be sure that our officers and delegates will appreciate
your expression of friendship, and find inspiration in your
salutation.

Greetings may be sent to the International Office prior to May
30th, and after this date to the Sheraton-Peabody Hotel at 149
Union Avenue, Memphis, Tennessee 38103.

With best wishes, I remain,

7
/
\

Erﬁternallyﬁyourg,wf 5

( /W/‘/ %AA/(% 7
FRED FULFORD /
INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

FF/nv
opeiul53
afl-cio




February 23, 1972

=

Ire Louis Isaacson, President
International Union of Dolls, Toys
Playthings,Novelties&Allied Products of the

~ v

e and Canada, AFL=CIC

132 West li3rd Street

New York, New York 10036
Dear RBrother Isaacson:

Permit me to extend fraternal greetings to the officers and
convening for your International Union's Regular Convention at the
Hotel in New York City during the week of May 15, 1972. May I take
opnortunity, on behalf of the officers and members of our Brotherhood,
extend fraternal greetings to the officers and delegates attending your
Convention, and wish for you a most successful convention and ambrillant

future,

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

President
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132 WEST 43rD STREET ; NEW YORK, N. Y. 10036

February L, 1972

Dear Sir and Brother:
Greetingsli

The Regular Convention of our International Union will be
meeting at the Americana Hotel in New York City during the
week of May 15, 1972.

This Convention will be held against the backdrop of complex
problems and challenges which transcend the immediate concern
of the Delegates who will be assembling and deliberating to
chart the course of our International Union for the period
ahead. No International Union can meet today without giving
highest priority to the national political campaign which is
already in full swing and upon the outcome of which may well
depend the future and perspective of organized labor.

In this time of testing the greatest imperative is, and must
be, the solidarity of the trade union movement. In that spirit
we respectfully request an appropriate greeting from your
organization which will be read to the Delegates and spread
upon the Convention proceedings.

All communications sent prior to May 1, 1972 should be mailed
to the headquarters of our International Union; after that
date, they should be forwarded directly to the Convention hotel.

Looking forward to hearing from you, and with all best wishes, I am

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

A

Louls Isaacson, Presiden

Milton Gordon, Sec.-Treasurer
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January 17, 1972

TO ALL NATIONAL AND INTERNATIONAL
UNIONS OF THE AFL-CIO

Dear Sir and Brother:

The next meeting of the AFL-CIO Executive Council
will be held on Monday, February 14, 1972, at 10:00 A.M.,
at the Americana Hotel, Bal Harbour, Florida.

With every best wish, I am

Sincerely and fraternally,

Lane Kirkland
Secretary-Treasurer




